UFS Meeting Notes 5/7/14 (draft)
LAP112
11:30 – Lunch 
12:00-2:00 – Meeting
Meeting called to order at approximately 12 noon
1.  Regular Logistical Approvals
a. April minutes

i. Minutes approved unanimously
b. Approval of agenda

i. Agenda approved unanimously
2. President’s update

a. Taylor Branch Class

i. Want to congratulate Joe Wood, Taylor Branch, Brian Etheridge & Paul Walsh for a successful class
b. Want to thank everyone for their service over the past 12 years

c. Impact of faculty and staff raises, a USM and University priority are largely unfunded and must be obtained in the University budget next year.  

3. Provost update

a. Merit

i. Merit recommendations are being finalized and are due today to HR.

ii. Begin July 1 for 12 month, 9.5 month are affective in August

b. Workload reporting

i. Working with associate deans on how its reported

c. Rest of Provost report will be provided via email
4. UFS Elections

a. President—Dan Gerlowski

b. VP—Catherine Johnson

c. Secretary --Stan Kemp

d. Budget – (JC Weiss and Ed Gibson continuing) 

e. Culture and Diversity Committee -- Fiona Glade elected (Mark Bell continuing)

f. Facilities Committee -- Joanne Colvin (Bill Helman continuing)

g. Work Life Committee—Aiden Faust and Courtney Gasser

5. New senators welcome

a. Welcome to new senators in the Fall: 

i. Sam Brown (CPA), Heather Pfeifer (CPA), and Colin Starger (LAW) joining in the fall

b. Thanks to departing senators:
i. John Callahan (CPA), Christine Spencer (CPA), Kenneth Lasson (Law)

6. UFS Resolution of Appreciation for President Bogomolny

a. Resolution passes unanimously
7. Program approval

a. Master of Professional Studies in Justice Leadership & Management

i. Motion to approve

ii. Motion passed

b. Post- Baccalaureate Certificate in Health Systems Management

i. Motion to approve 

ii. Motion passes unanimously
c. Upper division Certificate in Forensic Document Analysis

i. Motion to approve

ii. Motion passed

8. Academic Support Committee
a. Academic integrity series has been rebranded as Honesty Series
b. Possible Pilot to start in Fall 2014

c. Taken during first semester and before registering for second semester

i. In response to question:  proposal to be required of all UB students.

d. Provost—we do have summer bridge students and conditional admits that we can use to pilot the program with over the summer

e. Question asked about  the follow up for the students that fail the tutorial?

i. Those details need to be worked out, there is a strong consensus that we need to be intentional in working with students on this issue.

ii. Suggestion that activities be coordinated with ALC and Dean of Students. 

f. Provost – we need to do something before the fall semester.  

g. Motion:  committee to have Part 1 (awareness) &  Part 2 (education) of the tutorial done by Nov 1. Friendly amendment made to incorporate suggestion from Provost and UFS to all teaching faculty in the Fall semester to  incorporate plagiarism awareness early in their Fall classes.

i. Motion passes unanimously
h. Turnitin—approval in principle on what was distributed via Sakai.  That text is “The University of Baltimore licenses Turnitin, a commercial text matching service that analyzes students’ submissions against its own archive of student papers, articles and web sites to report on student originality.  Incorrect use of other individuals’ work may result in plagiarism charges.  I reserve the right to use other measures to evaluate your work for originality and proper attribution.Copy developed by Academic Support Committee and another group on campus involving Associate Provost and Library Director.  UFS will work with Provost’s office to distribute language to all faculty.

i. Motion passes unanimously
9. Email from University Budget Committee

a. Conversations are already taking place in some of the schools.   Preferences to be communicated by individual schools to University Budget Committee. 

b. President indicated current personnel and positions would be held harmless and not cut. 

c. No UFS response at this time. Instead rely on conversations in individual schools to be forwarded via their deans or via governance mechanisms.  

d. UFS encourages patterns that would help build revenues instead of seemingly continually focusing on cuts, i.e. new programs, certificates within resource constraints of schools and colleges.

10. Academic Policy committee

a. Add/drop policy

b. Motion that this becomes an administrative matter as opposed to a faculty matter—taking into account the advice of the faculty senate.

c. Motion passes with two opposed and 1 abstained

11. Capstone

a. Stephanie—Please substitute this paragraph for the final paragraph in the "Affirming Resolution" on Capstone courses.   “Because they are usually advanced program courses, capstone courses do not normally count for general education credit. GEC concerns itself with these courses as part of its work in shaping shared University of Baltimore undergraduate curriculum.” See final document attached to the end of these minutes.

b. Motion to accept the resolution with Stephanie’s amendment

c. Motion passes unanimously
12. E-learning

a. Ad-hoc committee recommendations

i. All online courses have learning rich environments

ii. Class size

iii. Grouping faculty

iv. Rewarding faculty for participating in these efforts.

v. Question raised: timeline to work on this issue

1. Ongoing, broader dialogue needed. 

2. Comment this also needs to go to the college senates as well, plans to do so prior to start of Fall semester before potential recommendations on practice and policy.  

13. Worklife committee

a. Emeritus and Emerita faculty status for non-tenure track faculty.   WLC combined statements for all types of faculty excepting adjunct faculty – comments that Provost Office would be helpful in preserving thoughts in a better language environment. 

b. Motion for Provost to help craft a policy based on UFS recommendations

c. Motion passes unanimously
14. CUSF

a. Tuition remission

i. President—its being examined but has general support of the USM presidents

ii. Motion to endorse the policy

iii. Motion passes

b. 2/3 of all students are transfer students across all system institutions.   Detailed table and graphic to be forwarded to all senators post meeting. 

c. Talk about developing common core between community colleges and universities to ease transfers.   The Provost informed the discussion noting that officially UB considers over 40,000 courses from Maryland institutions and a lot of the differences were course title differences.

d. Performance budgeting

i. President—this died in the legislature

15. EAB Data—
a. updates will be sent from eLearning staff and Provost Office.  

16. Notes on attendance at CUSF Meeting Friday, April 18 submitted by Catherine Johnson and read into the minutes.  See attachment at the end of these minutes.

Meeting adjourned at approximately 2 pm
Attachments: 

Affirming Resolution, University Faculty Senate 
May 5, 2014 Regarding Capstone Course Process.  

The University Faculty Senate (UFS), supports its earlier charge to the UFS General Education Council (UFSGEC), and recognizes its prior approval of the architecture of the General Education Program.   UFS is thankful for the hard work done by the UFSGEC and for the hard work done by the faculty on curriculum issues across the University.    

This resolution encourages all colleges at the University with undergraduate programs to forward to the GEC versions of courses that are to be labelled and function as capstone courses as soon as possible.  The components of a capstone course appear on the next page.  The faculty senate of each school or college offering undergraduate programs should specify that transmission mechanism and approve the courses sent to the GEC as capstone courses.    

Because they are usually advanced program courses, capstone courses do not normally count for general education credit. GEC concerns itself with these courses as part of its work in shaping shared University of Baltimore undergraduate curriculum.

Capstone Overview

The GEC proposes a capstone framework that would strengthen our undergraduate degree programs and enhance the competitiveness of our graduates in the following ways:

· It would deepen student knowledge of subject matter by creating new opportunities for students to integrate and apply their content learning in a knowledge-that-works setting. 

· It would promote the further development of essential skills associated with critical thinking and creativity, such as analysis, synthesis, integration, application, and innovation.  

· It would foster the habits of mind necessary for lifelong learning and success, such as independent and informed decision making; collaborative teambuilding; judicious risk taking; effective oral, written, and digital communication; complex problem-solving, sophisticated information identification and evaluation, and continuous self-reflection and improvement. 

· It would generate useful data for determining if our undergraduate programs are achieving our goals.

UB Capstone Definition and Essential Learning Goals:  

The Capstone is an enhanced discipline-based learning experience designed to be culminating and integrative, typically taken in the last semester of the student's program of study. Through a combination of individual and team based work, and in a way that is pertinent to their field, students will:

· Draw on prior knowledge, skills, and abilities to identify a significant problem or need and to generate viable, original, and self-directed work that addresses that problem or need;

· Identify and evaluate sources and resulting information in support of their original work;

· Use the reading and writing process to integrate knowledge across relevant contexts; 

· Share results with key audiences using digital, written, and oral formats; 

· Articulate a problem-solving process that they can use with others to address future complex challenges
After careful and extensive consideration of several models for capstone delivery, the workgroup offers the following structural and pedagogical suggestions as possible means for achieving these shared objectives.  We encourage all programs, even those with existing capstones, to consider how these suggestions can strengthen undergraduate learning.  

Structural

· Disciplinary-based course

· Interdisciplinary-based course

· Structured Internships

· Linked independent projects

· Linked Course Series 

Pedagogical

· Portfolios

· Community-based projects

· Team projects

· Self-reflective essays

· Original research and experimentation

· Public presentation and/or documentation (such as exhibits of capstone projects on or off campus)

CUSF Senate Chairs Meeting

Friday, April 18

Discussion Summary 

Tuition Remission:

School representatives seem generally in favor of the proposed policy modification but a number of schools acknowledged that there may be some "winners" and some "losers" under the new policy.  Some chairs called for a more thorough, data-driven investigation of what impact this might have on specific schools.  CUSF leaders indicated that the Univ. Presidents should do that investigation and discuss it with their faculty.  A few schools echoed comments from UB faculty and staff that the language in the document that was shared with us was unclear.  The language in the document that was shared was ambiguous about whether faculty would retain the benefit of 100% tuition remission at the home institution.  CUSF leaders said the language on the document that was being circulated was not their original proposal and that they would share it via email.

Workload Report:

USM is setting up a workgroup next year to update how things are "counted" in the workload report - including course releases etc.  There will be Provosts on this committee to represent the faculty as well as someone from CUSF.

Other Updates:

There will be a draft of a letter shared to the joint conference committee in the legislature who reduced the cut to higher education to only 6 million instead of larger cuts that were planned.  It was suggested that all senate chairs sign this letter to thank those on the committee who made the decision.

There is a Provosts meeting in early May where they will discuss the Academic Freedom document from CUSF - they will consider whether to recommend that BOR/Chancellors office add that statement to the academic/faculty handbook.  We should be sure the Provosts at our institutions know how the senate voted on that document.

Next year CUSF will investigate the ongoing problem of unpaid teaching overloads including the assignment of more than 50 advisees without credit.

UFS Meeting Notes 5/7/14   1

